
 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Events for new Year 9 Students and their Parents 
 

I’m writing to introduce myself as your child’s new Head of Year and to invite you to our upcoming induction 
events for parents and students.  
 

The Induction Evening (for parents only) is taking place at 7.00 pm on Thursday 5th June 2025 in the Lecture 
Theatre. This will be a valuable opportunity to meet other parents and to find out more about life at Senior 
School for your child.   
 

The Year 9 Induction Day will be taking place for all students on Thursday 19th June 2025. The purpose of this 
day is to refamiliarise students with the school site, outline the opportunities available to them, and help 
with a smooth transition to the school.   
 
Parents should follow the one-way system to drop-off next to the new Dining Hall in the Main car park at 
8.45 am to be ready for a 9.00 am start.  Students should come dressed in their current school uniform. The 
new students will be paired with ‘buddies’ and will have a tour of the school, attend some lessons and be 
introduced to general school procedures.  
 
Students who have chosen to study two languages in Year 9 will sit a Modern Foreign Language test after 
lunch to help with setting for September 2025.  
 
Please collect your child at 3.00 pm from the Dining Hall where refreshments will be served, and I will be 
available to speak to parents. 
 
Please complete a very short online form to confirm your attendance at the Induction Evening and your 
child’s attendance at the Induction Day.  Here, please also advise of any allergies/medical conditions we 
would need to be aware of for your child.  To access the form, please click on the following link: 
https://forms.office.com/e/McCn5hen8i 
 

Individual meeting with the Head of Year 9  - In addition to the induction events, you are invited to bring 
your child into school to meet with me for approximately half an hour so that I can get to know you before 
the start of term in September. Meetings like this have proved very helpful in the past as they give you an 
opportunity to ask questions and help me to match your child up with a buddy from our existing Year 8 
students.  
 

Please email Miss Marsh marshje@lingfieldcollege.co.uk to make an appointment. I have various times 
available between Tuesday 3rd June and Wednesday 18th June.  
 

I look forward to welcoming you and your child to the Lingfield College Senior School at the induction 
events. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
Mr Philip Stanton 
Head of Year 9 
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